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DRAFT
ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, April 8, 2005
ROOM 102  - Thames Campus
1:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order at 1:35 p.m. by Tony Benoit. 

Visitors from Germany – Phil Mayer announced that students from Germany will be returning to visit our College on September 8th.  Mentioned that there will be an open forum in the morning and a classroom visit in the afternoon.  Expressed that anyone interested in helping with forum or coming to the classroom should contact him.  

Next Year’s Division Chair – Tony Benoit stated that he still has not received any nominations for next year’s chair appointment.  Asked that Division members contact him with nominations prior to next Division meeting.  
Immigration Conference/Next Year’s L.A.B. Theme – Terry Delaney spoke on Kathy Gunderson’s behalf and reminded everyone of the upcoming immigration conference on April 15th.  Highlighted the fact that University of Massachusetts and University of Connecticut faculty are coming to talk with students from community (including NFA, etc.).  Suggested that faculty explore ways to work the conference into their curriculum.  Terry also informed faculty of the upcoming professional development trip on May 20th  This year it will be held at Pioneer Valley.  Terry also asked for recommendations/suggestions for next year’s academic theme via e-mail by April 15th.  
Feasibility Study Update – Janet Zito led her presentation on the feasibility study update with a brief overview of the role of Institutional Advancement and the Foundation, including funding sources, events, Board member listing and most prominently the Capital Campaign efforts etc.  Handouts provided.   Janet delineated the recommendations of the Clements Group for the Capital Campaign.  Focused on some specific recommendations, including improving our connections with our shoreline community and cultivating business partnerships to meet workforce needs.  Executive Awareness meetings are going to be held.  Also mentioned that we will disseminate College “facts” to the public and highlight our needs as a College i.e. upgrading computers every 2 years etc.  Expressed the need to identify big donors and what they want to support.  Asked that any potential donor names and addresses be forwarded to Institutional Advancement via e-mail.  Ended presentation by underscoring the fact that continued work will be done to sharpen the initiatives in the Capital Campaign.  
Service Learning Update – Ed Derr communicated to the group that there is a need for the community to get the benefit of students as well as for students to learn from their community i.e. engaging in community-based learning and assessment.  Handouts provided.  Described the way he incorporates service learning through his sociology classes.  Stated that faculty can include the supervision of service learning in their additional responsibilities.  Student Tara Giest spoke on her Service Learning experience with American Friends of Kenya and delineated the myriad responsibilities that she enjoyed including but not limited to:  producing flyers, press releases, and radio visits.  Explained the valuable lessons she took from the classroom and how she brought those to her community experience.  Irene Clampet offered to send Powerpoint presentation to those further interested in Service Learning.  
LAS-GS Matters – Susan Topping Zander elicited feedback on proposed changes to General Studies and Liberal Arts plans of study.  Highlighted the fact that there will now be links on the web plan of study form that will take students to Eastern and UCONN websites.    Motion made to accept changes, seconded and approved unanimously.  Karen Aubin mentioned that it may be timely for other programs to look at their plans of study as well to revisit elective listings (humanities, social sciences, creative arts, etc.).  Brian Kennedy asked for volunteers to make up a focus of advisors by discipline on specific days for students at registration time.  

Dean’s Report 
Dean Branchini made two announcements on Carole Lee’s behalf:  a) asked that all time sheets be signed in a timely fashion b) asked that any tenured faculty member not wanting to participate in student evaluation process should return the evals to the Academic Division.  
Dean Branchini noted that four search committees have been formed for the faculty searches.  

Dean Branchini discussed Additional Responsibilities Form.   Informed group that central office gave blessing to form and asked that everyone submit both their completed responsibilities and proposed responsibilities  on this form by May 31st.  Stated that she will accept any format this time around but that next year she would like the utilization of the required form.  Expressed that times need not be reported this time, just outcomes.   

Dean Branchini announced that we are inching our way towards expanding our options with class scheduling.  Anticipates that by Spring 06, we will try to move 10% of courses to the M/W/F schedule.  The goal of working toward this M/W/F option will have many advantages including:  enabling a common hour so clubs etc. can meet at noon hour, and it will inculcate a culture of flexibility that will serve us well as we go through renovations down the road that require even further flexibility.   Student Government representative asked Dean Branchini if students were asked for feedback on this new scheduling and the Dean reassured student representative that a survey will be given to students by the end of the academic year.  This survey will ask things such as:  would you like more classes that run once a week or those that meet 2 or 3 times a week?   Discussion ensued on utilizing the Friday night evening slots and Saturday time slots more often.  
Announcements

Will Hare announced that Honors program applications are in full swing.  Also mentioned that on April 28th a new governance chair will be appointed.  

Sandra Jeknavorian announced that there is an upcoming must-see Art Show.  Stay tuned for further e-mails with more information.  

Leslie Samuelson announced that Plant Sale to benefit Phi Theta Kappa will be held on May 2nd.  
Quiz – Brent Maynard conducted his annual Tartan Quiz.  It must be noted that scores on said quiz were very poor, causing many Division members to go home with heads hung low, to revisit their knowledge on Tartans, in hopes they perform better next year.  
Adournment – There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.  Next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for Friday, May 13, 2005 at 1:30 p.m. in Mohegan room 305.  
